
O F F I C E  O F  T H E  C I T Y  M A N A G E R  

August 14,2006 

TO: CITY COUNCIL 

FROM: CITY MANAGER 

SUBJECT: PRESENTATION AND DISCUSSION OF "ROUTE 710 TUNNEL 
TECHNICAL FEASIBILITY ASSESSMENT" 

The Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority (MTA) awarded 
a contract to Parsons Brinckerhoff for a study to assess the technical feasibility of a 
tunnel alternative for completion of the 7 10 Freeway. Staff from the nearby cities and 
regional agencies met on a monthly basis over the past year as a working group to 
monitor the progress of the project's technical studies performed by the consultant. 

MTA announced the completion of the "Route 710 Tunnel Technical Feasibility 
Assessment" in June 2006. MTA Staff, along with the consultant team, held a general 
public meeting on June 22,2006 at 6:00 p.m. at the Lake Avenue Church in Pasadena to 
share the findings with the public. Representatives from MTA and California 
Department of Transportation (Caltrans) will attend the City Council meeting on August 
14,2006 to make a presentation regarding the findings of the study. Attached is the 
Executive Summary of the "Route 710 Tunnel Technical Feasibility Assessment Report." 

CYNTHIA J. KURTZ 
City Manager 

CJK:bj 

Attachment 

City II~rll 

1 1  7 East Colorado Botllel~ard, 61h Floor 
Mailing Address: P.0 Box 71 15 . Pasarlena 91 309- 7215 

(626)  744-433.3 - I:ax (626)  744-302 1 

ckt4rtr8cityofpasudena net 


















